Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District

Board of Directors

Regular Meeting
August 7, 2008
5:00 p.m.
Minutes

The regular August meeting of the Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District was called to order by President John Picotte at 5:00 p.m.  All Directors were present.

A motion was made by Director Sponseller to approve the minutes of the July 10,2008 regular meeting, and the July 25,2008 special meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby. All ayes, motion carried.

MATTERS INITIATED BY THE PUBLIC:
         1. Larry Quigley submitted a letter from a member who wants to sell Larry water. We will look into this matter.
         2. Bob Heard claims that Cummings Dam is not full. It was explained by Watermaster Ross and President John Picotte that it is near full capacity. Watermaster Ross will take photos. 

FINANCIAL REPORT

The financial report for July 2008 was read.  Director Dolby made a motion to approve the financial report and pay bills.  Director Sponseller seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Richard Jennings Settlement Agreement: 
1.  Water Distribution Policy:  The policy was forwarded from Dick Shanahans office to Mark Atlas for review. We are still waiting on a reply. 
2.  District Voting Legislation:  Bill #SB1117 has reached the Senators desk on Aug. 4, 2008. According to the State of California website, it has passed, but we’re still waiting to hear from the Senates office.
Big Sage:

        1.  Report:  Watermaster Ross advised the Board that there is currently 14.8 ft. on the staff gage, and 38.56cfs is going over weir. 
Rattlesnake Ditch Association Letter:  
          1. Notification of regular and special meetings: This will be on the HSVID     website.
           2. Inform members of HSVID business: This will also be on the HSVID website.

           3. Watermaster duties: A job description for the watermaster will be posted on the web site.
           4. Water reading data be made more available to the public: This will also be on the HSVID website.

           5. Conflict of interest re: employment of Brandy Ross as secretary to the Board: Legal council has been contacted and we are still waiting on a reply.

           6. Individual water usage information be made available: Legal council was contacted and Dick Shanahan sent a letter stating that only the directors of the district have to make their information public. It is not legal to make members information public.

            7. Building a HSVID website:  HSVID is in the process of building a  website. We hope to have it posted by the next board meeting.
NEW BUSINESS: 
 Watermaster Ross asked the Board for permission to purchase a digital camera and printer for the purpose of taking photos for HSVID in the event of situations that require us to do so. A motion was made by Director Dolby to purchase the camera and printer. The motion was seconded by Director Sponseller. All ayes, motion carried.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board did not go into Executive Session.
There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Director Sponseller to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby. All ayes, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM by President John Picotte.

_____________________________

Approved:  ___________________

